
           

1 

 

           ST. PHILIPôS ANGLICAN CHURCH  

                               NEWSLETTER  
 

Edition: Christmas                         November 27
th

 2015            

Rector: Rev. Canon David Smith  

 

A. OUR MISSION:  

 

B. RECENT EVENTS - IN REVIEW : 

 

      
Sept 13: Maria and Noel leaving for Winnipeg                   

 

 

 

 

.  

 

TO BE A CHRISTIAN CENTRE FOR THE WORSHIP OF GOD, BRINGING MEMBERS CLOSER 
TO CHRIST, PROCLAIMING THE WORD AND MAKING HIS LOVE KNOWN TO ALL. 

WE SERVE OUR COMMUNIT Y IN THE POWER OF TH E SPIRIT : WELCOMING EVERYONE ,  

HELPING THOSE IN NEE D AND SUPPORTING THE  ENDEAVOURS OF OTHERS  

 

Sept 19: SP float at Milford Fair 

 

Sept 20: Welcome new members of SP congregation 

 

Sept 27: Sam and Illa Hunt 60
th
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Oct 3
rd

: SP rummage sale 

 

Oct 18: Blessing of animals 

 

Oct 25
th
: Elishaôs immersion baptism  

 

Nov14th: Christmas Tea and Bazaar 

 

Nov14th: Christmas Tea and Bazaar 

 

Nov14th: Christmas Tea and Bazaar 
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C. COMING EVENTS  - for EVERYONE : 

ü Advent Morning Saturday November 28th 

10:00 a.m. at St. Philipôs Hall, simple lunch 

provided: A family-friendly opportunity to 

make Advent wreaths for your home and enjoy 

some other Advent activities. 

ü Christmas service for seniors Wednesday 

December 2 at 2 p.m. at Hallowell House. 

ü The Pilgrimôs Way: A Walk to Santiago de 

Compostela Saturday December 12th 10:00 a.m. 

at St. Philipôs Hall: an opportunity to hear Bruce 

and Paula Walkerôs stories and to view some of 

the pictures from their pilgrimage. 

ü Family Service Sunday December 13
th
 11:00 

a.m.: We will celebrate and prepare for 

Christmas in a child-friendly service. Stay tuned 

for details. 

ü Carols and Lessons Service Sunday December 

20
th
 11:00 a.m.: We will join in hearing the 

traditional Advent readings and in joyous 

singing of carols. 

ü Christmas Eve: 

1) 3:00p.m. Birthday Party for Jesus St. 

Philipôs 

2) 5:00 p.m. Holy Eucharist St. Andrewôs 

Wellington 

3) 7:15 p.m. Holy Eucharist St. Johnôs 

Waupoos 

4) 9:00p.m. Holy Eucharist St. Philipôs. 

ü Christmas Day Service December 25
th
 10:00 

a.m.  

ü Eucharistic service December 27
th
 11:00 a.m. 

 

D. MINISTERôS MESSAGE: 

It has almost been a year so I canôt 

remember the details but I can clearly recall the 

stress of it all. Our Advent Living Crèche Service 

was just a bit chaotic and not going at all according 

to the script and of course it was entirely my fault. 

So instead of praising God for the birth of Jesus and 

for all the wonderful people surrounding me in the 

church I was tormenting myself with the 

admonition I should have had this service better 

planned! To make matters worse Danny insisted 

upon placing baby Jesus (Diesel) on the straw 

instead of giving him to Mary. I thought for sure the 

straw would make the baby cry creating even more 

chaos.  

However, Dannyôs instinct was right, as the 

most beautiful thing happened. Diesel did not cry 

but moved his arms out into the shape of a cross. Up 

to this point I had been feeling like a director in an 

out of control pageant. But at that moment I became 

a worshipper. Seeing the child in the ñmangerò in 

this way moved me deeply. The deeper meaning of 

Christmas hit home. It was as if I could say yes to 

the line of questioning posed in the famous 

Spiritual, were you there when the Lord was laid in 

a manger. I felt gratitude and was humbled in 

knowing that God so loved the world that he gave 

us his son Jesus and that love was an all giving 

powerful love. It was a love given to me. It was a 

love given to everyone and for all creation. It was a 

love that would establish the Kingdom of God and 

invite us to join in building for this Kingdom in our 

acts of love, justice and kindness. 

This joyous moment for me last Advent 

helped me prepare to welcome and worship the 

Christ Child. My hope and prayer for us all as we 

enter into the season of Advent is that we will be 

able prepare our hearts to welcome Christ this 

Christmas. Who knows how this will happen but I 

pray we will be open to Godôs Spirit speaking to us 

at this holy season. 

 I wanted to take this opportunity to thank 

everyone for the many ways in which you have 

worshipped and served God over the past year. It is 

an honour and joy to belong to such a wonderful 

Christian family. I wish you a blessed Advent, and 

Merry Christmas.  

I look forward to serving you in the year 

ahead and please contact me if I can ever be of 

service. If you ever want a home or hospital visit 

please contact me at dsmith@ontario.anglican.ca or 

at 613 929 2757. 

God bless 

David 
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E. NEWS: 

E1. New Members at SP  
Tidi Herndon : 

I was born in Milan, grew up in Paris 

(France) where I attended a boarding school and 

later a finishing school in Switzerland. I was 

married to an Italian diplomat. Together we toured 

all Middle East. Later I remarried to an American 

diplomat and lived in Asia, New Zealand, Australia 

and South America. We settled in Connecticut 

(U.S.) for a number of years, and then both retired 

in Canada. I love animals and provide home for 

rescued dogs and other animal friends.    

Welcome Tidi!  

 

E2. Wardens õ report  

Our latest quarter in the history of St. 

Philipôs has been challenging and exciting.  

Preparations for Shared Ministry (the Parish 

of Marysburgh sharing Canon David Smithôs 

ministry with the Parish of Kente) began effective 

Nov. 9th with a trial period of six months. During 

this time 15% of Canon David Smithôs time will be 

with the Diocese working on the Screening In Faith 

program. Each parish will receive 42.5% of his 

remaining time. After six months, if the Shared 

Ministry Model is working well he will no longer 

be involved in the SIF program. Each parish will 

receive 50% of his time. This Shared Ministry has 

been adopted because neither parish can afford a 

full -time priest. We are grateful to Father David for 

accepting this appointment made by Bishop 

Michael Oulton. 

  We appreciate the assistance that the Rev. 

Dorothy Lancaster has provided at this time. 

  With a number of parishioners ï Maria 

Hughes and Noel Laine, Valerie and John Jackson, 

Rita Taylor and David Hall - moving out of the 

Parish and with Paula and Bruce Walker on their 

pilgrimage to Santiago de Compostela many 

positions short and long have had to be filled. A 

new rectorôs warden was  appointed as well as a 

new editor for the Newsletter, Josef Cihlar, a 

reporter for the weekly bulletin, David Larkin, a 

temporary treasurer, Murray Guy, and even a 

garbage collector, Glendon Walker.  

  Others, Alfie Deyo, and Alison Hicks helped 

to interview a new cleaning lady, St. Philipôs 

neighbour, Beth Van der Bij. We are delighted to 

have her on staff. We are grateful to Alison Hicks 

for the work she did while she was with us over the 

years. 

  A successful Summer Bible Camp was 

enjoyed for five days in August by all who 

participated in it.  

In September the Sunday School shared a 

float with the Mummers in the Milford Fair Parade, 

winning first prize.  A large teapot on the float had a 

familiar face.  Father David also participated in the 

dunk tank at the Fair.   

On New Memberôs Sunday we welcomed 

Maryjane Armstrong, Suzanne Barz, Tidi Hernden, 

and Mark Trumpour into the congregation.  

The Blessing of the Animals Sunday 

brought many four footed creatures to our doors 

with members of the community participating as 

well.  

A highlight this Fall was Elisha Kashiraôs 

Baptism by immersion in a portable baptistery 

provided by a friend of St. Philipôs,  in the church 

hall. It was a very blessed time for Elisha, his 

friends and the congregation.  

  The Sunday School with great leadership 

and enthusiastic pupils is off to a great start. Ask 

them about their bulb planting project. Another 

activity will be raising funds for PWRDF with their 

cookie sale on Nov. 22
nd

 (also Quarterly Meeting 

Sunday).  

A successful Yard and Rummage Sale under 

the leadership of Shirley Guy was held again in 

October.  

By newsletter time another wonderful 

Christmas Bazaar and Tea was held (Nov. 14
th
) with 

Fran Larkin at the helm and Diane Walker and Sally 

Cowan taking the lead in the kitchen.  

We have noticed the new coating on the 

parking lot, the newly painted front doors, and the 

safety strips on the front door ramp. Thank you to 

all those involved with these projects. 

Friday morning still means Morning Prayer 

(BAS) at St. Philipôs led by Father David at 10.00 a. 

m.  

A great source of further information about 

our Parish is our website 

http://www.parishofmarysburgh.ca/              

maintained for us by Fran Larkin.   

We are grateful to God for all who have 

helped St. Philipôs run so well this fall. 

http://www.parishofmarysburgh.ca/
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Paula Walker, peopleôs warden 

@613.476.6063 

Eleanor Johnston, rectorôs warden 

@613.476.5165 

Josef Cihlar, deputy warden  

@613.476.3712  

 

E3. ACW report  

I must admit I was glad to see the last of the 

summer and its little disappointments and 

challenges, and I really looked forward to what 

autumn would bring us.   

September had proved to be a ñcruelò month 

with the cancellation of our Turkey Dinner and then 

our scheduled meeting.  One very bright light was 

the celebration at ñSandwich Sundayò of Illa and 

Sam Huntôs 60th Wedding Anniversary. Once 

again, congratulations to you both!! 

This autumn has seemed very long and 

wonderful weather-wise, enabling all of us to do 

much more than we probably intended. Shirley Guy 

and her crew put together another very successful 

Yard and Rummage Sale the first weekend in 

October.  Everything seems to just appear in the hall 

but we know a lot of hard work is involved.  Thanks 

to all of you! 

On October 27th, Jean Burrows, Illa, Father 

David and I attended the ACW Hastings-Quinte 

Annual General Meeting at Christ Church in 

Belleville.  Highest turnout yet numbered in the 

70ôs, plus clergy!  The guest speaker was from the 

Morningstar Centre in Napanee, the ñlocalò charity 

we had voted our money to go to at the Diocesan 

AGM.  The Diocesan Book Room was in 

attendance and we picked up the Church Calendars 

at that time.  Please get yours from Paula! 

At our October meeting, we made plans for 

the Christmas Bazaar & Tea held on November 14
th
 

in the church hall.  I was unable to be a part of it 

this year, but I did see the hall before the crowds 

arrived and it was beautiful!  One wonders where 

all the ñtreasuresò come from and the wonderful 

baked goods and bottled jams and preserves!! A 

special thank you to Diane and her kitchen staff, 

and to the Sunday School children who worked so 

hard.  Thank you, one and all, for your hard work ï 

it really is appreciated. 

The advertising for the ACW events has not 

been taken over by an individual as yet.  This is 

truly not a difficult job and there would be lots of 

help and back-up from other church members ï 

please give it your consideration. 

I would like to make special mention of those who 

have stepped in for me, and you know who you are, 

when I have been unable to ñpull my weightò. 

            Thank you!! 

            God bless us all! 

Alfie Deyo, President 

 

E4. Outreach  report  

Five members of St. Philipôs are once again 

volunteering at Athol South Marysburgh School. 

On Thursday mornings we are part of a reading 

program. If you are interested in joining us please 

speak to Father David or to me. 

We continue to host movie nights in the hall 

which include a potluck supper. Thursday, 

November 19, the film will be ñHector and the 

Search for Happinessò. We start dinner at 6 p.m. 

and the movie follows around 7 p.m.; everyone is 

welcome. Bring your friends.  

On August 28
th
 we held our first outdoor 

movie and it was wonderful to have children join us 

for this lovely evening. We hope to have more 

family-oriented movie nights. 

The county has recently welcomed a refugee 

family from Syria to our community and some 

members of our parish are on the sponsorship 

committee. Please hold these people in your prayers 

as they adjust to their new lives in Canada. 

Christmas cards are currently available at 

the PWRDF website. All donations to Syrian 

emergency relief will be matched by the Canadian 

government between September 12
th
 and 

December 31
st
. As of November 9 the PWRDF has 

received $170,000 that is eligible for government 

matching funds. If you wish to have a donation go 

through St. Philipôs please have it in by Sunday, 

December 27
th
. We are grateful to the Sunday 

School children for their efforts to raise funds for 

the PWRDF. 

Thank you to Diane for again organizing the 

collection of gifts for the Samaritanôs Purse 

Operation Shoebox. This is a wonderful opportunity 

to bring joy to children at Christmas. 

On Sunday, November 29
th
, the first Sunday 

in Advent we will celebrate White Gift Sunday. 
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We are invited to bring gifts for the Salvation Army 

community Christmas baskets. Food items are 

welcome. If you choose to wrap a gift please 

indicate the age and gender of the person for whom 

it would be appropriate. 

Wednesday, December 2
nd

 at 2 p.m. 

Dorothy will have her annual Christmas service at 

Hallowell House and we are invited to join in the 

celebration. St. Philipôs will bring cake and ice 

cream for refreshments following the service. 

Bruce and I had the privilege this fall of 

walking the Camino Frances, the Way of St. James, 

from St. Jean Pied de Port to Santiago de 

Compostela. We are thankful for the support we 

received from our friends, the good people of St. 

Philipôs and St. Johnôs. Thank you again 

Eleanor for making the beautiful prayer squares. 

Your prayers, your emails and all your encouraging 

words were an inspiration to us both. We are so 

grateful to have completed this incredible journey 

and we invite you to join us in the church hall on 

Saturday, December 12 at 10 a.m. for photos and 

stories from the camino. 

Thank you all for your support of outreach 

projects in our parish. Please watch the church 

bulletin or our website for the date of our next 

meeting. Everyone is welcome. 

Wishing you all a Merry Christmas! 

Paula Walker, Chair 

 

E5. Building Committee report  

The following actions have been completed this 

autumn 

ü The new kitchen stove has been installed. 

ü The font has been repainted. 

ü The church entrance door sill has been repainted 

and anti-skid treated. 

ü Anti-skid strips have been applied to the church 

entrance wheel chair ramps. 

ü Areas of flaking paint on the church external 

window mouldings have been repainted. 

 

Fire doors for the church hall are on order. The 

water barrels will be removed and stored before freeze 

up. 

Murray Guy and Leigh Scott, Co-chairs 

 

 

 

 

E6. Budget update  

Financial Update to November 16, 2015: 

Operating Account 

Income $60,190.83 

Expenses $61,012.93 

Balance $2,125.09 

Memorial Account balance $1,062.78 

We have paid the central treasurer $39,500. We 

owe $2,268.02 on the loan. A third quarter 

report is posted in the hall. 

Bruce Walker, Treasurer 
 

F. FROM PARISH HISTORY , OLDER AND 

RECENT  

F1. Where we go from here   
On November 8

th
 our guest Preacher, The 

Reverend Mona Rush, delivered a very thought-

provoking sermon.  She remarked that we, the 

church, have been experiencing a cycle and that 

occurs approximately every 500 years. This got me 

thinking.  In her own way, Reverend Rush was 

giving us hope that even though we were going 

through a downturn, we would come out of it in 

good shape and perhaps even stronger. 

Reverend Rush reminded us of the 

Protestant Reformation and the influence of Martin 

Luther nearly 500 years ago. On 31 October 1517, 

Luther posted his 95 theses on the door of the 

Wittenberg Cathedral to protest the Catholic 

doctrine of indulgences. This act formally launched 

the Protestant Reformation.                       

  In 1520, Luther outlined his theology in the 

following works: ñTo The Christian Nobility of    

The German nationò, ñOn the Babylonian Captivity 

of The Churchò and ñOn the Freedom Of a 

Christianò. Then followed his translation of the New 

Testament to German in 1522.  

In 1533 the marriage of Henry VIII  and 

Catherine of Aragon was declared null and void by 

Thomas Cranmer, Archbishop of Canterbury, in 

defiance of the Catholic Church. Henry later married 

Anne Boleyn. In 1534, in an act of supremacy, 

Henry VIII  became supreme head of the church in 

England, separating it from the Roman Catholic 

Church. 

Throughout the period following Luther, 

there were several religious uprisings that resulted in 

Protestants fleeing from Europe to the Americas. 

Among these were the Pilgrims from England and 

the French Huguenots from France. John Calvin 
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perhaps had the greatest influence on the Protestant 

religions and the congregational, reformed and 

Presbyterian churches in particular as they spread 

throughout the world. John Wesley and his brother 

Charles however made the biggest impact by starting 

the Methodist movement. Wesleyôs writings greatly 

influenced the advent of the Holiness movement and 

Pentecostalism. 

John Wesley (1703-1791) was a very 

influential theologian who started out as an Anglican 

priest graduating from Oxford. However, he soon 

became disenchanted with the structure of the 

Anglican Church and preferred to travel out to the 

people, often preaching outdoors.  He appointed 

laymen as evangelists to travel and preach as he did. 

He was not a ósystematic theologianô. 

We have now arrived at the time when the 

systematic churches are not getting the job done.  

The pomp and ceremony of the Roman Catholic and 

Anglican Churches seem to have lost their appeal.   

Although Calvin was not a systematic theologian he 

believed that the Methodist movement could 

function well in the Anglican tradition. He 

maintained that ñmeans of Graceò were the manner 

in which God sanctifies and transforms the believer.  

He encouraged people to experience Jesus Christ 

personally.   

My ancestors came to Canada in 1817.  

They were staunch Presbyterians, converting to 

Methodism after being visited by itinerant Methodist 

Preachers who traveled on horseback to meet with 

settlers in their log cabins in the wilds of Canada.  

The church services were often held outdoors or 

around a fireplace. The Bible was the Word, not a 

prayer book or a missal. 

John Wesley was able to work effectively 

within the Anglican system. We hopefully can find a 

way to do the same in 2015. Systematic changes will 

need to be made, changes that will allow us, 

grounded in a sacramental theology, to continue 

Godôs work here in Marysburgh Parish of the 

Diocese of Ontario.  

Bill Cowan 

 

 

 

 

 

Editorôs note:  
Thank you to all contributors. We continue to be very busy, further demonstrating that St. Philipôs 

indeed is óthe little church that couldô!   

Josef Cihlar <cihlar@kos.net>  

 

P.S. The pictures in this issue were provided by me. 

mailto:Cihlar@kos.net

